MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 31st MAY 2012 – NO. 52
Present: 
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Poole, Cllr. Hardy, Cllr. Findlay.
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.

1. Apologies:
County Cllr. Hobbs, District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence
2. Public Participation:



There were no members of the public present. 
3. Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:

                      No declarations of interest were forthcoming.
4. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting on 12th March 2012




were approved and signed.


5. Reports from and referrals to District & County Cllrs:


No reports were received.

6. Communications relating to previous Minutes:



No communications received.

7. Other communications:

Broadband: Having received his ‘champion’s pack’ from WCC Phil 
Summerfield has suggested that we need to focus on the WCC 
broadband surveys with a target of 100% response – we require 
this to prove real interest and need  which is the primary criteria 
for funding our improved Broadband.



The actions needed are:



New posters on notice boards – Phil Summerfield has put them 

in Aston Cantlow, Little Alne and Newnham. 



Distribution of survey forms and flyers to every home/business 

in the Parish with a covering letter from the Parish Council. 
 

Phil suggests that the distributors talk to as many people as 


possible when delivering the survey forms. It is quite clear that 

almost everyone should complete both surveys, Residential and 

Business. This is because, these days, almost everyone does 

some work from home – they don’t need to own their own 


business. So this needs to be made clear to all residents. 

                    We need to complete this by mid June in order that WCC can 

confirm who they have received surveys from.

                                                                                            



Phil will deliver in Newnham and Salters Lane and it was agreed 

that Cllr. Harvey will cover Little Alne, Cllr. Findlay Wilmcote 


Lane, Mill Lane, Brook Road down to the Village Hall and 


including Church Lane.  Cllr. Hardy will cover Chapel Lane and 

Sunnyside and Cllr. Poole from the Village Hall to the end of 


Bearley Road.  Cllr. Harvey suggested asking David Hannaford if 

he would deliver in Guild Road and perhaps Malcolm Simmons 

would cover Shelfield.
                                                                                                              All other communications had been circulated prior to the 


meeting.
8. Jubilee Weekend arrangements: 


Cllr. Harvey reported that events for the weekend are all 


arranged. The Parish Council will be responsible for the 


childrens’ fancy dress competition and party, the 



competitions for decorated front doors and two Photography 

classes a) Parish Life and b) Jubilee weekend.


The Clerk offered to ask someone out of the Parish to judge the 

Best Front Door competition, which was accepted. 


Cllr. Harvey proposed that any expenditure incurred should be 

taken from the unused Community Forum support reserve of 

£200 as this was seen as an activity of the community groups.  

This was seconded by Cllr. Hardy and agreed by all.
9. Flood Liaison Group update:



Malcolm Simmons has reported that Consultants have provided 

submissions in accordance with the County’s “Statement of 


Requirements” and these are now evaluated and Halcrows 


appointed .  The next steps are for Halcrows and SDC to have a 

site meeting with all parties working on the project to gain a full 

understanding of the parish problem areas. This is to ensure that 

all corrective actions for the flood relief programmes encompass 

the entire parish and look at the wider picture so that money 

spent and work undertaken has the best possible outcomes for 

the Parish


Cllrs. agreed that, although Malcolm Simmons is assisting on 

behalf of the Parish Council, they would welcome occasional 


meetings with Peter Bones the County’s Flood Risk Manager 


directly .
10. Annual Review of Standing Orders:




Deferred to next meeting.
11. Payment of outstanding invoices:
Mrs. E. Butterworth (expenses April/May)

£ 59.44 (200342)

Aston Cantlow Village Hall Committee


   10.00 (200343)

Warwickshire Training Partnership


   40.00 (200344)
12. Items for consideration at the next meeting:



Annual Review of Standing Orders



Broadband Survey




Flood Liaison Group update
13. Date of Next Meeting:  

The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.00p.m. on

Thursday 12th July 2012. 
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40 p.m.
For information only
The following payments were made between meetings:

Aston Cantlow Village Hall Committee



£ 26.00 (200337)

Colemans Office Supplies





   36.34 (200338)

Broker Network (Insurance)




 300.57 (200339)

WALC Membership






 144.00 (200339)

Cheque No. 200341 cancelled
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